
 
 
 
 

Sunrise School Community Council Minutes 
Open Meeting: Sunrise Staff, Parents of Sunrise students and  

Community members Invited to attend 
 

Sunrise SCC Faculty Members present: Margaret Swanicke – Principal 
Raye Ann Blauer, Jolene Farley - Teachers 

Parent SCC Members present: Marc Hone, Pam Gassman, Rochelle Griffin, Jessica Peterson:  
Monday, May 20, 2019 - 5:00 PM, Sunrise Faculty Lounge 

 

 
Welcome – Those in attendance were recognized and thanked for taking time out of their schedules to be there, our last 
meeting of the year.  
 
1.  Approve minutes from previous meeting—A motion was made by Marc Hone to approve the minutes.  No discussion 
was needed. Rochelle called for a vote.  Minutes were unanimously approved. 
 
2.  SNAP—See the 2019-20 Community Concerns schedule.  We took a few minutes to review the schedule before 
Rochelle asked for comments.  Rochelle brought some plats from the city so we could prioritize what the most 
important sidewalk improvements are on 1700 East.  If we requested a sidewalk on 1700 East and 11245 S., on the 
northwest corner, it very likely could be approved.  We made that location as Priority #1. Bob Bolds has been 
instrumental, along with Rochelle, in getting the city involved.  City mentioned adding an accessibility ramp on 1700 East 
around 10980 South.  SCC chose the priority of the remaining locations on the schedule to be recommended for 
improvements.  We are working with Kevin Riddle at Sandy City. 
 
3.    TSSA—Teacher Student Success Act—Margaret was under the impression that we can spend the TSSA funds the 
same as the Land Trust funds. However at the latest leadership meeting, they were told that the law was written that all 
the money needed to be spent on the students.  Money cannot be spent on technology, etc.  Can be spent on Aides, 
substitutes, reducing class sizes, etc.  We will use TSSA funds for aides and amend the Land Trust plan in the fall and use 
those funds for technology instead of aides as was originally submitted.  Margaret passed out a summary of the TSSA 
plan that the BLT helped her develop.  We reviewed and discussed in depth the details of the plan.  We all ultimately 
agreed with the proposed spending plan of the TSSA funds and signed the proposed plan.  See TSSA proposed plan 
document dated May 20, 2019.  
 
UPDATE:  On May 21, Margaret received additional information regarding the spending of the TSSA funds.  We will be 
allowed to spend some of the funds on technology (computers etc.).  The proposed plan was revised to leave the aides 
in the Land Trust plan.  We will spend the TSSA funds on a few aide hours, Salta curriculum and technology.  There is no 
longer a need to revise the Land Trust plan in the fall. 
 
4. Spring CBM Data—We reviewed the 2018-2019 CBM data with the Spring results.  Results show exciting growth and 
improvement with our students.   
 
5.  Input from the community—None  
6.  Adjourn—Meeting was adjourned. 
 

 


